SCTP – January 30, 2014
__________________________________________________________________________________________

2013-2014/SCTP/05
Minutes of a meeting of the APC Subcommittee on Courses and Teaching Programs (SCTP) held Thursday, January 30, 2014 at 3:00 pm in Room 301 of the James Administration Building. 

PRESENT:  
James Clark, Julie Côté (Acting Chair), Marie Dagenais, Amber Lannon, Fiona Lees, 





Fernanda Macchi, Laura Nilson, Cindy Smith (Secretary to SCTP), Claire Stewart-Kanigan
REGRETS: 
Ollivier Dyens, Louis Hermo, Yuhan Ma
GUESTS: 


Dr. Carmen Sicilia, School of Continuing Studies






Ms. Inna Popova, School of Continuing Studies
05.01  The Agenda was approved as circulated.

05.02  The Minutes from the last meeting, held December 5, 2013, were approved as circulated.

05.03  BUSINESS ARISING
(a)  Format of Reports from ES to SCTP – 13-SCTP-12-14
Ms. Lees reviewed the background document that she provided concerning the streamlining approval process of course and minor/moderate program revision proposals done by her in Enrolment Services on behalf of SCTP.  This streamlined process was requested by, and developed with, the former SCTP Chair in 2007.  Clarification was requested by some SCTP members concerning what they were expected to approve, as the reports from ES did not contain sufficient information on proposals to provide an informed opinion– some felt they were simply “rubber stamping” approval for these proposals.  It was agreed that SCTP should review major issues at meetings, and any issues pertaining to course and minor/moderate program revision proposals should be brought to SCTP’s attention, which is the current practice via the ES Reports to SCTP [these items are highlighted in yellow with queries by ES in the comments column].  The role of SCTP members for these reports needs to be clarified.  It was suggested that the Deputy Provost, who Chairs SCTP, determine what APC wants SCTP’s role to be with these proposals.
For further discussion at the next SCTP meeting.

(b)  Faculty of Agricultural and Environmental Sciences – 13-SCTP-12-09
Department of Food Science and Agricultural Chemistry
FDSC 699 Research Project (Applied) (12 cr.) 

The Department has withdrawn this new course proposal.
05.04  SCHOOL OF CONTINUING STUDIES – 13-SCTP-01-15
Professional Development Certificate (12-45 CEUs)
Dr. Sicilia and Ms. Popova joined the meeting to present and respond to questions concerning the proposal for a new program type definition.  This new type of non-credit program is targeted at professionals who currently have working experience in a specific industry or professional field that wish to sharpen skills and knowledge in their industry/field.  This type of certification will respond to increasing requests from professional accreditation bodies that are asking for more professional training/development of competencies/skill improvement.  Currently, the School offers a letter of attestation to students that have completed non-credit CEU (transcript) offerings, but an actual McGill diploma would be more attractive to potential students.  There is much competition with local universities that offer non-credit certificates, and the creation of a professional development certificate will allow McGill to compete with these universities.  This proposal was favourably received by the APC Subcommittee on Continuing Education and the APC Subcommittee on Professional Programs, where various faculty representatives indicated their faculty would be interested in offering a non-credit professional development certificate in different subjects.  The governance, assessment, and admission requirement sections contained in the proposal were discussed and clarified. 
There was concern at SCTP that the diploma [official McGill parchment] would be issued by an administrative unit other than Enrolment Services, to which Dr. Sicilia responded that there has been discussion with ES to create a different system such as a “record of studies” as a possible solution/alternative.  It was suggested that the School consult Legal Services, as there may be a legal issue involved with issuing diplomas.  It would be more convenient for institutional oversight and less potential for duplication to have a single administrative unit [namely ES] to distribute all McGill diplomas. 
SCTP’s requested change:

• as this new program type would be available to all faculties/schools, revise section 9) Governance to remove mention of SCS – the text should refer to the usual approval process within each faculty/school, then SCTP, APC, and Senate. 

For review by SCTP at the next meeting.
05.05
OTHER BUSINESS
(a)
Reports 5 and 6 from Enrolment Services [ES] to SCTP for January 16 and January 30, 2014, respectively, were circulated electronically.  Reports 5 and 6 were approved by SCTP.

The meeting ended at 5:00 pm.
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